
Nicholas Akinkuoye: One goal should be expanding the participation of faculty in these 
committees. 
 
4.  M/S/C (Gilison/ Mosier) to approve Resolution on Revision to College Hour/Time Blocks 
for 2015-2016—First Reading 
 
 Russell Lavery: I don’t support this proposal. This new timeslot excludes counselors, 
librarians, etc. Four days a week makes for a lot of time that needs to be scheduled. 
 
 Norma Nuñez: I support this. 
 
 Caroline Bennett: This would be an excellent time to hold math workshops. 
 
 Eric Lehtonen: Campus Hour can be whatever we decide it should be. 
 
 Kevin White: The benefits outweigh the problems and afford opportunities for 
professional development. 
 
 Eric Lehtonen: Classified and other employees are shut out of Campus Hour as it’s 
currently envisioned. How can they be a part of this? 
 
 Tina Aguirre: Classified employees in the Campus Hour meeting expressed that they 
didn’t want to attend during their lunch hour but suggested Fridays as a possibility for 
professional development workshop opportunities. 
 
 Efrain Silva: We rescheduled Classified employees so they wouldn’t lose their lunch 
hours. 
 
 Michael Heumann: There will be a committee to ensure organization continues. College 
Council will be meeting next Monday to vote on this. 
 
 Russell Lavery: These new Campus Hour times will shift the evening classes to be out of 
synch with local Transit schedules.  
 
 Melody Chronister: I’ll contact Transit. 
 
F. Update on Previous Discussion and Information Items 

1.   Calendar Committee—Update for 2015-2016 academic year 

 Mary-Jo Wainwright: We’ll be sending out a faculty survey to better understand faculty 
issues on grade deadlines. 

 Michael Heumann: The restored Winter Intersession will shorten grading deadlines, 
affecting both faculty and the administration. 

2. Committee Vacancies 
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